
South Metropolitan Cricket Association 
 
Minutes of Executive Meeting held at Leeming on Tuesday 13th March 2012.  Meeting 
commenced at 6:00pm. 
 

PRESENT: Barry Hawkins (Chairman, Peter Gibbons, Ian Hale, Graeme Ashley, Steve 
Nichols, Gary Hartman (minutes).   
 
APOLOGIES:  Graham Santich, Brian Waterer and Steve Michael 
 
ABSENT:   John Stewart 
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:   
It was moved Graeme Ashley and seconded Steve Nichols that the minutes of the previous 
meeting, 14th February, be approved.  CARRIED 
 
MATTERS ARISING: 
Nil 
 
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: 
Trophy winners had been forwarded to Edwina Forward and will be ready for next weeks 
Windup. Details of winners had been forwarded to Club Presidents. 
 
Gary advised he would be away for a month from Sunday 25th March. 
 
Cautions 
11-03-2012 William Webber, Leeming Spartan – Equipment abuse 
 
Prescribed penalties 
11-02-2012 Chad Mitchell, Canning Districts - Captain of ODC team suspended one match 
for playing a player under an assumed name. 
 
11-02-2012 Jamie Connelly, Fremantle Districts - Captain of ODA team suspended one 
match for playing a player under an assumed name. 
 
There was discussion regarding the penalty for playing a player under an assumed name. 
This matter is to be discussed further during the off-season. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT: 
Graeme presented the Treasurers Report.  
 
The CBU sponsorship is in hand. 
 
Rob Sims, on behalf of Cricket West, is currently re negotiating the Kookaburra contract. 
 
UMPIRE’S ADVISOR: 
Steve Nichols reported that the Umpires Windup is tomorrow night. 
 
Finals seem to have gone well so far 
 
CRICKET WEST: 
Seniors lost the Grand Final to Suburban Turf. 
 
SMCA players had won player of the round in all grades. 
Seniors, Richard Oliver  
Colts, Jacob Johnson 
Veterans, Brad Mant (SMCA) 
 
 
 



PROTESTS AND DISPUTES: 
Nil 
 
It was moved Peter Gibbons and seconded Steve Nichols that all reported be accepted. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
There was discussion regarding future meetings. Next meeting will be an Executive Meeting 
on Tuesday 8th May, 6:00pm at Leeming. The tentative dates for future meetings are 3rd July 
and AGM on 7th August.  
 
There was a brief discussion regarding the position of Umpires Advisor, which was up for 
renewal. It was agreed that Barry Hawkins and Graham Santich would discuss tis matter with 
Steve Nichols.  
 
Pennant and medallion presentation for this weekend is. 
2nd Grade: Ian Hale 
3rd Grade: Peter Gibbons 
4th Grade: Ian Hale 
5th Grade: Graeme Ashley 
6th Grade: Steve Nichols 
7th Grade: Barry Hawkins 
ODA: Graham Santich 
ODB: Steve Nichols 
ODC: Ian Hale 
ODD: Barry Hawkins 
 
CLOSURE:  As there was no further business the meeting was closed at 6:45pm 
 
NEXT MEETING: 
The next Executive Meeting will be held at Leeming on Tuesday 8th May 2012, 6:00pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


